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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

January 14, 1982

Dear Congressman Hance:

Thanks for your memo about the State
of the Union Address. I couldn't agree
with you more, and I certainly appreciate

the input.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

The Honorable Kent Hance
House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20515
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TO: Mr. James Baker Jq/jfZZ/ Aﬁd?:

Mr. Michael Deaver kZﬂ
Mr. Ken Duberstein ,/Qj

Honorable Donald Regan

FROM: Kent Hance, M.C.
DATE: January 7, 1982

RE: State of the Union Address

I believe it is imperative that the President mention the
positive aspects of the 1981 tax cut in his State of the
Union Address. A special emphasis should be placed on

the beneficial aspects to small investors. There have

been many stories concerning the so-called "leasing provi-
sions" and the "tax breaks for the rich" which are incorrect.
There are more benefits in the tax cut for small investors
than anyone realized. The effect of the tax cut is to make
a "potential investor out of every wage earner."”

By taking this positive approach it will be easier to defeat
major changes in the 1981 tax cut. Also, it can serve as

a reminder that the President's plan is to help people
invest and save rather than consume.



THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

January 14, 1982

Dear Paul:
Thanks for the letter.

We spent Christmas at Williamsburg and
New Years at Squaw Valley, both complete
with snow. We had a wonderful time and
were able to relax and enjoy being to-
gether. Carolyn, Amanda and Blair got in
some skiing, and I got in a lot of
recreational reading. It all ended too
quickly.

Best wishes for the New Year.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Paul Shirley
Coast Medical Rentals
P.0. Drawer 1003

116 Hubbard Street
Santa Cruz, CA 95061
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116 Hubbard Street
Santa Cruz, California 95061
Telephone {408) 425-7755

December 22, 1981

Mr. Michael K. Deaver
The White House
Washington, DC

Dear Mike:

We didn't send Christmas cards out this year, but
I did want to take a minute to say hello, and wish you
and Carolyn Merry Christmas.

We are having a houseful of relatives, and it will
be a busy time for us.

I hope that you have a chance to take a little time
off to relax and be with your family. With our children

being about the same ages I know they need Dad at home
for Christmas.

Happy Holidays.
Regards,

N

Paul Shirley
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

January 18, 1982

Dear Mr. Andrus:

Thank you for your recent letter. 1
appreciate having the opportunity to

review your comments concerning defense

and foreign policy. I am enclosing a copy
of the President's recent remarks to the
National Press Club which I believe you may
enjoy reading.

With best wishes.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Edgar R. Andrus
Route 4, Box 65EA
Folsom, LA 70437



NMEANTORANDI
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FROM:

SUBJECT:
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I'HE WHIHE HOUSE
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January 18, 1982
ALL WHITE HOUSE STAFF
MILITARY OFFICE
MICHAEL K. DEAVER

Staff Identification Pins

In order to clarify the position on the distribution
of Staff identification pins, the following policy will
take effect immediately.

New pins will be issued by the USSS for the following

categori

1.

There wi

es:

Permanent Travel Party - Limited group

designated by the Deputy Chief of Staff
of those persons who travel regularly
when the President leaves the White House.

White House Staff Pins - Limited to those staff
members who sometimes need to travel with the
President. In addition, we will distribute on
a trip-by-trip basis, temporary pins for those
who will seldom be required to travel with the
President.

Support Services Pin - Pins to identify WHCA
and Military support personnel. The White House
Military Office will submit the names of those
persons required to travel with the President.

11 be no publication of the names of personnel

receiving pins under the categories listed above.
Therefore, if anyone who hasn't received a pin by 1 February
1982, you may appeal directly to my office in writing.






DEPARTMENT OF THE TREASURY
UNITED STATES SECRET SERVICE

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20223

OFFICE OF THE DIRECTOR

January 18, 1982
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Presidential Protective Division
Washington, DC

Mr. Michael Deaver

Deputy Chief of staff and
Assistant to the President
The White House

Washington, DC

Dear Mike:

As I leave this Division to the leadership of Bob DeProspero, I want
to say to you something very versonal. As I told the President when

I was leaving, in some ways we will always be bound together no matter
where we go or what we do by the March 30th event.

I believe it is the nature of such experiences to bond people in
significant ways until the day they die. For me, March 30th will
always involve the President, you, Dave Fischer, and Colonel Murati
and all those who were a part of it. So in a sense, my moving will
not really break that bond.

I really must say that in all my time around the White House, and in
my protective work, I have never worked with a finer group of people -
especially you; I really mean that because you do take an interest,

a deep interest, in Presidential security. For that, I am profoundly
grateful and want to wish you and your family all the best in the
future.

If there is anything I can ever do for you from where I am situated
now, please don't hesitate to call because I will be available. If
I can bring my experience to help you in any way, I am just as close

as your phone. Good luck and God bless you Mike.

Sincerely,

Jéjf;:;F:;;;r



THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

January 18, 1982

Dear Carl:

Thanks for sending the Economic OQutlook 1982.
I appreciate your thoughtfulness.

We had a marvelous time in Williamsburg. We,
too, were sorry you were gone because we would
have enjoyed seeing you.

With best wishes.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Carlisle H. Humelsine
The Colonial Williamsburg Foundation
Williamsburg, VA 23185






THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

January 18, 1982

Dear Lee:

I appreciated receiving your letter just before Christmas.
I hope you and your family enjoyed the holidays. We es-
caped to Williamsburg for Christmas and Squaw Valley for
New Years.

The auto industry's situation continues to receive full
attention here. The Cabinet Council on Commerce and Trade
reviewed several areas of concern with the President just

a few days ago. While the tax credit proposal does not seem
feasible at the present time, we are urging all departments
to take quick action on regulatory measures that will pro-
vide some form of relief to the industry.

I am sorry we missed getting together when you were here.
Perhaps we can meet when you are next in Washington. I would
Tike to explore further your thoughts on a campaign to
encourage people to purchase American made automobiles.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Lee A. Tacocca
Chairman of the Board
Chrysler Corporation
Detroit, Michigan 48288
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The Honorable

Michael K. Deaver

Deputy Chief of Staff and
Assistant to the President

The White House

Washington, DC 20500

Dear Mike:

I am sorry we couldn't get together yesterday or today. Before I leave
town, I would like to pass along a few thoughts.

After last Friday's meeting with the President, I spent the weekend thinking
about what had been discussed -- where we were as an industry and our prospects
for the future.

My conclusion did not vary from my thoughts of months ago. We are in trouble.
We are muddling through. We are waiting for the '"trickle down" to work; but in
the meantime, we have an unemployment problem that is worsening by the week.

We reviewed the facts for the President, but let me reiterate a few:

Nearly 200,000 auto workers are on indefinite lay off.

In the past year, up to a million workers in businesses related to
our industry have lost their jobs.

Over 2,600 dealers have gone out of business -- 10 percent of total.

The Big Three's pre-tax losses over the past ten quarters have totaled
a staggering $13 billion.

High interest rates are causing the average urban dealer to spend $40,000
a month for rent and floor plan costs. 1In 1976, this cost averaged $12,500

a month.

Sales of domestic cars are down 33 percent from the peak year of 1978.

Sales of imports are up 19 percent from 1978; Japanese up 41 percent.

DETROIT, MICHIGAN 485288



The Honorable
Michael K. Deaver
December 23, 1981
Page 2

Import auto sales are near record levels.
Import penetration was 17.9 percent in 1978.
Import penetration is at 26.5 percent in 1981. (29.7 percent, Nov., 1981)

The four domestic auto companies had working capital of $13 billion at
year—-end 1978. At the end of the third quarter in 1981, working capital
had been reduced to $300 million.

Mike, as you can see, the picture is bleak. In my thirty-six years in the
business, I have never seen a depression like this one. For thirteen quarters,
our industry has been depressed. For the life of me, I don't see what is going
to happen in the first six months of 1982 to change the current condition.

We talked to Mayor Coleman Young's office the other day. They tell us that
unemployment problems are at their worst. This was before the recently announced
G.M. lay offs. Their recent lay offs save them $500 million, but what does that
do for the economy? Instead of ''trickle down," we are going to have big trouble
in Detroit. 1In our city, 29 percent of the blacks are out of work -- 68 percent
of all black teenagers are out of work —- that's two out of three.

In our meeting, we discussed economic policy, regulatory and legislative
reform, energy policy and trade policy. These areas are all being reviewed, but
they address only our long-term needs. What our industry needs is to improve
our selling rate now. People need to be able to get back into the market to buy
cars and trucks.

I urge your White House staff to consider and implement a short-term program
that will help all Americans, our industry, and the President himself.

We need to provide for a six-month period a $1,500 personal investment tax
credit for the purchase of fuel-efficient, U.S.-built cars and trucks.

This is our only shot. There is only one method I can think of that will
provide for fast sales incentives which will<

1. Bring 250,000 people back to work.
2. Save a billion gallons of gas a year.

3. Increase car sales by a half million units in that half year.




The Honorable
Michael K. Deaver
December 22, 1981
Page 3

We have studied the economics of this program. The attached sheet dem-
onstrates that it will cost-out at nearly a break-even for the Treasury.

I am prepared to discuss this with you and your associates. The State of
the Union message will be delivered in less than a month. Everybody can be a

winner.

Merry Christmas to you and your family and may 1982 be a bright one.

Sincerely,

LAI:pt

Attachment
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»\\Pgar Lee:

I appreciated receiving your letter just before Christmas.

I hope you and your family enjoved the holldays. We escaped
to California’ S‘Scuaw Valley Q/{<i fJ5A~?’ffif e
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The ag;o 1ndustry S 51tuat10n continues tb receive full
attention here. The Cabinet Council on Commerce and Trade
reviewed several areas of concern with the President just a
few days ago. While the tax credit proposal does not seem
feasible at the present time, we are urging all departments
to take quick action on regulatory measures that will
provide some form of relief to the industry.

I am sorry we missed getting together when you were here.
Perhaps we can meet when you are next in Washington. I

would like to explore further your thoughts on a campaign
to incourage people to purchase American made automobiles.

Sincerely,

MKD



CHRYSLER PROPOSAL FOR $1500 TAX CREDIT

FOR PURZAAGE OF YULDL-EFrICIonT CAR REPLNACING GAS GUZZLER

$15300 tax credit for’six months will increase
gas guzzler trade-—-ing and total car sales by
at least

BENEFITS:

Paople brought hack to work

Total gasoline savings in first year

COST OF PROGRAM TO GOVERNMENT

Lost tax revenues (1.5 million units at $1500)

OFFSET BY:

Parsonal taxes paid by additional workers
Increased Corporate income taxes paid

Decrease in welfare payments

" Total Offsets

Net Cost of Program

500,000 units

250,000 workers

1.0 billion gallons

$2.3 billion

S .8 billion
.5 billion

.8 pillion
$2.1 biltion

$0.2 billion

Rl






THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

January 18, 1982

Dear Mr. Chenu:

Thank you for writing to Mr. Deaver. His schedule is
so crowded, however, that he has asked me to respond.

We are delighted that you and your family will be coming
to Washington, D.C. during your Easter vacation. May I
suggest you contact a reputable travel agent for infor-
mation on where to stay and what you might be able to see
during your stay. Many of us are from California and

have had no time for sightseeing this past year and are
unfamiliar with how your time could vest be spent. [ know
you won't want to miss the Smithsonian Institute.

Thanks again for writing, and hope you make a good grade
in your English class.

Sincerely,

SHIRLEY MOORE
Staff Assistant to
Michael K. Deaver

Mr. Greg Chenu
3554 College Avenue
Sacramento, CA 95818
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

January 19, 1982

Dear Mr. Taylor:

Thank you for your recent letter. I appreciate the time
you have taken to write.

This Administration is dedicated to reducing the level of
spending by the Federal government. In his first year of
office, President Reagan was successful in achieving un-
precedented reductions in the Federal budget and he will
continue to call for more reductions in the future.

I was grateful to receive your suggestions on ways in
which to reduce the burden of Federal spending. You can
be sure that your ideas will be brought to the attention
of the appropriate members of the Administration.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. A. Taylor
19 Harris Street
Randolph, MA 02368






THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

January 19, 1982

Dear Miss Bays:

Thank you for your recent message. It was gratifying
to hear of your support for the President and his
Administration.

During his first year in office, President Reagan was
successful in achieving the largest reductions in
Federal- spending and taxing in our nation's history.
These policies, coupled with extensive deregulatlon,
are aimed at restoring America's economic strength
and vitality by providing greater incentives for in-
creased productivity.

The President is committed to the Program for Economic
Recovery which he proposed last year. He has stated

that the major portions of that program, and the major
tax reductions which it contained, will not be abandoned.
Although the Administration will continue to deliberate
upon economic initiatives appropriate for the future, we
are convinced that when carried to completion, the poli-
cies adopted last year will provide for a more productive
and prosperous nation.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

Miss Patricia Lynn Bays
1084 Alderbrook Lane
San Jose, CA 95129
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Mr. Michael Deaver

Washington, D.C. 20500 "
Dear Mr. Deaver: ﬂ‘iiu

The enclosed articles COUNTER the Liberal Mass Media MIS-education or indi-
how it is being done in some casese. If any of it interesting or useful, we'd
appreciate learning.

Monopoly banking under the Federal Reserve, and the bloated inefficient bur-
eaucpfacy, of government, we believe have combined to ruin the money value, and
pauperize the people. If so~ they must be changed.s A gargantuan task!

Last night on T.V. a girl said she had been sent from the West Coats to New
York City to train 1000 STOCK BROKERS. Where is the pitch about how efficient it
is to pay CASH and run no credit?

We believe we face either a 100-1 (now) or a 1000-1 (later) revaluation of the
worthless American dollar. Therefore we seek a copy of the 1968 Pick Annual Report
wherein he described what happened in Argentima when they devalued 1000~1 and he was
there! What a story that will tellt

‘ The alternative - as we see it, is to be strong of courage to ANNOUNCE AHEAD
the day of return to Gold Standard and Free banking with Gold at market value,
This should give the old dollar its true 'value', and enable us to begin with an
HONEST, gold-backed paper once again. Would that the change be made in such a
way that Gold HAD to back our currency forever thereafter,

We have been in business all our lives, but today would not open a shoe-shine
stand in the lobby of the largest office building ip the busiest city.

Respectfully yourszéglbézp//z

Paul Brenn

Cornell '32 Enge.
Author

Lecturer

Natural Hygienist

P.S. The article on treating burns is included to indicate another MONOPOLY-
the medical profession. After 35 years of taking their 'terminals' to
recovery, we pray for Freedom of Health Care restored one daye.

pobo
2

Family Housekeeping Units for FUN in the POCONOS
Motel Rates, too
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

January 19, 1982

Dear Mr. Carowitz:

Mr. Deaver has asked me to respond to your

recent letter regarding an appointment while
you are in Washington, D.C. in February.
Unfortunately, Mr. Deaver's schedule is filled

"with daily necessary meetings and working
Tunches. However, please feel free to call
when you are here and I will re-check the
schedule to see if there is any time available
for a drop by.

Mr. Deaver appreciates your taking the time
to write.

.‘Sincere]y,

. SHIRLEY MOORE
- .Staff Assistant to
Michael K. Deaver

Mr. Michael Carowitz
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MicHAEL CAROWITZ -

January 14, 1982

Mr. Michael K. Deaver
The White House

Washingtomn, DC 20500
Dear Mr. Deaver,

I am a student at the University of Mlchlgan who has
followed your career for the past '‘Couple Qf - years.
You may remember that I have ertten you before on
previous occasions. ° :

During February 4-8, I will be in Washington to attend
a meeting of the College Republican National Committee.
Would it be at all possible for me to briefly stop by
your office at a given time to meet you? Please let
me stress that my objective is not to monopolize your
valuable time, but rather to merely say hello and
‘shake hands. In all sincerity, such an opportunity
would mean a great deal to me.

I am including both a schoolvaddress.end phone number
"for your reply. However, with much candor, it is
probably better to contact me by letter.

Box 5052 .
541 Thompson Street
Ann Arbor, MI 48109
313-764-4765

In addition, to give you an idea of my wwn background,
I have enclosed an-outline of my previous leltlcal
and community act1v1t1es.

I do hope that it will be possible for you to spare

a couple of moments of your time. In the meantime,
please accept my best wishes for a memorable 1982.

Sincerely yours,

-

‘Michael Carowitz
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